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TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF DURNFORD WAY 
 

(August 24, 2022) Beginning Monday, August 29, 2022 construction will begin on Durnford 
Way.  Construction will take place Monday through Saturday from 7:00am – 7:00pm and last 
approximately six months.  There will be partial access to the alley for deliveries and trash 
collection.  Local business employees and customers will have access to the businesses from 
Collier Blvd. 
 
In December 2021, City Council approved this project to improve parking and stormwater 
drainage on Durnford Way between Saturn Court and Amazon Court.  Work includes 
construction of parallel parking spaces, a new drainage system with a new outfall, and security 
fencing along the south portion of the alley.  For questions about this project, contact Public 
Works at 239-389-3992.     
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